




We suggest the following amendments and improvements should be considered as part of the current review and consultation 
process: 

• DSM being excluded from the capacity market;
• 85% discount factor (applied to the MRCP to derive the RCP) to be removed as MRCP is already the efficient cost to build and

operate a benchmark peaking power station;
• Synergy to consider closing down some of its older power stations under a medium term plan;
• Although any investment in new capacity is extremely unlikely, a moratorium on new capacity (until the market reaches an

equilibrium) may provide additional comfort.

Conclusion: 

In conclusion, we believe that material changes to the RCM are not warranted because the current scheme is a good fit to WA and 
the current excess capacity (above the RCT, as determined by the IMO) has not had any negative cost impact to end consumers 
paying the IMO capacity price. The current capacity scheme has been successful in attracting sufficient investment in capacity and 
maintaining reliability standards at an efficient cost for the end consumer. In combination with the balancing market, it has ensured 
lower energy price volatility for WA (up to $305/MWh, compared to $13, 100/MWh in the NEM). 

We thank you for considering this submission and would be pleased to clarify any point presented above at your convenience. 

Yours sincerely, 

Reece Stephens 
Director 
Utilities 
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Rod Minetti 
Director 
Project Finance 




